## **Community Relations Committee**

CRC

## **Meeting Notes**

January 20, 2015

The January meeting of the CRC committee was held January 20<sup>th</sup> in the annex. Those present were Ron, Bob, Roger, Pat, Gwen, Tony, Janet, and Billie. Nancy Alexander will not be attending meetings for a short time, due to health problems.

## **Unfinished Business**

Beginning at our September meeting, we starting discussing a Saturday Talk involving all of the committees in Bellavita. However, this has been taken over by the Communications Committee, therefore, we will not be heading the seminar.

Our committee will be expected to attend the function on Sunday, January 25<sup>th</sup> with any members that would like to attend. Questions will be asked by anyone interested in joining a committee in Bellavita.

## **New Business**

Our committee will recommend that we purchase a second defibrillator for our ballroom. An e-mail will be sent to Ruth to help expedite the request.

Our next Saturday Talk is being planned for February, if a date is available. Our Alarm Company for the community, Modern Systems Concepts, could come and explain to all residents attending, the new features from this system. This should be very informative. A date and time will be set as soon as possible.

We will soon start working on the Hurricane Seminar, which will take place either in late May or June. Another Health Fair is also on our agenda for 2015.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. Our committee meetings are held on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday of each month, unless changed. The February meeting will be February 17<sup>th</sup> in the annex.

Respectfully submitted,

Billie Velazquez